

0113 3931225 sixthform@roundhayschool.com www.roundhayschool.org.uk

18 September 2023

Dear Parent / Carer of Eesha Gupta (12 JNE),

Please find below the monitoring report for Eesha for this academic year. This report is an A level only report.

Subject	MEG	MLG <sup>™</sup>	UCAS Grade	RtL Score	RtL Target
Biology	В	В	В	3	
Chemistry	В	D	D	3	
Geography	В	В	В	4	
BTEC Performing Arts*	D*	D	Α	4	

<sup>\*</sup> Key to Cambridge Technical and BTEC Grades: D\*=Distinction\*, D=Distinction, M=Merit, P=Pass, N=Near Pass. Where a Double award is studied, two grades will be shown.

Where a student has not passed a mock exam we will be following this up with students and confirming next steps on an individual

**UCAS grades** are based on the assessments that students have done in Year 12; in particular the Year 12 summer mock exams. UCAS grades must be data driven – we must have some evidence that a student could achieve these grades. UCAS grades cannot be inflated just because a student wants to apply to a particular course or a particular university.

The **Most Likely Grade** (MLG) is the grade based on all the evidence available at this point in time that a student is most likely to achieve at the end of Year 13.

The **Ready to Learn Score** is measured on a scale of 4-1 and is not an assessment of academic ability. The criteria can be found below. For RtL scores of 3 or below, you will see a target either related to learning in the classroom or learning beyond the classroom.

## Ready to Learn (RtL) in the Sixth Form

## A Sixth Form student will:

- Demonstrate an independent approach to learning
- · Regularly work above and beyond expectations
- Respond to challenge with resilience and actively seek feedback on how to improve the quality of their work
  Be fully engaged and actively participate in lessons
- · Be organised, meet deadlines and manage their time effectively

RtL 4 = Always

RtL 3 = Often

RtL 2 = Sometimes

RtL 1 = Hardly Ever

The first Parents' Evening for Year 13 will be on Thursday 9 November. This will be an in-person event in school with details released nearer the time. In the meantime, if you have any questions relating to specific courses please contact the class teacher, or for more general issues please contact Miss Billinge, Director of Sixth Form.

Finally, on behalf of the Sixth Form Team can we thank you for your support this year.

Yours sincerely

Miss S Billinge Assistant Headteacher Director of Sixth Form